
Burr Oak Township Board Meeting Minutes 

June 2, 2025 

  

MEMBERS PRESENT: 

 M. Gould, K. Wickey, A. Garl, R. Baker. 

MEMBERS ABSENT: 

G. Letts 

VISITORS: 

D. Hutson, K. Sikorski, A. Wells. 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA: 

A motion was made by Wickey and supported by Gould to approve the agenda. Motion passed. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES  

A motion was made by Wickey and supported by Gould to approve and place on file the May 
5th, 2025 meeting minutes.  Motion passed. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

None.  

CORRESPONDENCE: 

Garl reported correspondence of a letter received from MDARD regarding the chicken barn on 
Big Hill Rd and their failure to submit specs to MDARD. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: 

Gould reported the following balances; Checking $5,972.82 and MM $85,931.68. A motion was 
made by Wickey and supported by Garl to receive the Treasurer’s Report and place it on file. 
Motion passed. 

UNFINISHED  BUSINESS: 

Memorial Day Service was successful and went well. Participants have been paid that assisted 
with the service.  



Dust control is underway and will be done in 2 weeks. 

Wickey reported on Master Plan that he had received notice that the public meeting for the 
County Master Plan will be on July 21st.  

NEW BUSINESS: 

The Ambulance Committee met on May 15th and signed a new 3 year contract.  

ASSESSOR’S REPORT: 

None. 

PLANNING COMMISSION: 

Next meeting will be in July 21st.  

CEMETERY: 

Sealed bids were read and a Motion was made by Wickey and supported by Baker to accept 
the highest bid for purchase of the old cemetery truck.  

The cemetery is in need of running boards and a hitch sleeve for the new cemetery truck.  

Gas has been turned off at the cemetery until the furnace is repaired.  

2 bids have been received for tree removal at Toby Cemetery.  Board would like to receive at 
least one more bid and will wait until July Board Meeting.  

ZONING BOARD: 

Wickey reported that the Planning Commission met on 4/21/25 to hear the request of Mervin 
Eash to change his residence address to his store location in order to setup a Special 
Exemption Use permit for storage purposes.  

FIRE DEPARTMENT: 

Received a bid on the siren that stopped working.  Board os currently working on an ordinance 
regarding payment for fire calls. Gould will look into CPR classes for the community that the 
Township can pay for a portion of the class with the extra Fire Department funds.  

AMBULANCE COMMITTEE: 

Next meeting is August 22nd. . 

LIBRARY:  

No report.  Next meeting is Thursday June 12.  



PAYMENT OF BILLS:  

A motion was made by Wickey and supported by Baker to pay the bills amounting to 
$26,899.43. A roll call vote was taken; all members voted to approve. Motion passed. 

The meeting adjourned at 6:33pm. 

 


